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all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 NO Daily Mass
Thursday	 8:30 am
Friday	 8:00 am

September 13 & September 14, 2025;
The Exaltation of the Holy Cross

John 3:16

For God

so loved the

world that he

gave his only

Son.

Image: young-catholics.com

More than a symbol... a reminder of God’s love and mercy.

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
http://young-catholics.com
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Journey in Faith Parish 
Meeting #1 Schedule 

Regional Planning Area #5 
 

 
Why Should I Attend? 

Attending these meetings will give you background about the challenges we face and the opportunities we have to be hon-
est, courageous, faithful, and hopeful. Your ideas about how we can have vibrant and sustainable parishes focused on 
evangelization for the next 25+ years is very important as future plans are developed. While these September meetings 
are information focused, they set the stage for parishioners to provide thoughtful verbal feedback at local parish input ses-
sions in October and November and written feedback via the Journey in Faith website.  

In order to have sufficient materials for all those who attend, please register here. 
 

What Will be the Focus of These Meetings? 
Participants will learn more about: 
•Rationale, process, and timeline for Journey in Faith 
•Importance of prayer and synodal listening in this process 
•Proposed pastorate models as possible new groupings of parishes for the future 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Date City Location Time 

Saturday, 9/13 Hiawatha St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, 1350 Lyndhurst Drive 8:00 - 11:00 AM 

Saturday, 9/13 Hiawatha St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, 1350 Lyndhurst Drive 12:00 - 3:00 PM 

Monday, 9/15 Tama St. Patrick, 900 Park Street 6:00 - 9:00 PM 

Tuesday, 9/16 Cedar Rapids All Saints, 720 29th Street SE 6:00 - 9:00 PM 

Wednesday, 9/17 Cedar Rapids All Saints, 720 29th Street SE 6:00 - 9:00 PM 

Thursday, 9/18 Anamosa St. Patrick, 217 North Garnavillo Street 6:00 - 9:00 PM 

Saturday, 9/27 Cedar Rapids St. Jude, 50 Edgewood Rd NW 8:00 - 11:00 AM 

Saturday, 9/27 Cedar Rapids St. Jude, 50 Edgewood Rd NW 12:00 - 3:00 PM 

 

“I truly believe the Holy Spirit is calling us forward - to 
TRUST each other, to TRANSFORM our Church, and to 
do it TOGETHER. If we walk this path with courage, with 
faith, and with love - listening to one another and to God - 
we can renew our Church and build something lasting for 
generations to come.” 

Archbishop Zinkula 

 

“I truly believe the Holy Spirit is calling us forward - to TRUST each other, to 
TRANSFORM our Church, and to do it TOGETHER. If we walk this path with 
courage, with faith, and with love - listening to one another and to God - we can 
renew our Church and build something lasting for generations to come.”

Archbishop Zinkula

FULL

https://www.dbqjourneyinfaith.org/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd4RAw8VNHch93g3tLO8-djddSr4Qi9Kr4WLH9B4T_r8G0WlQ/viewform
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Journey in Faith, Continued 
 

What if I'm unable to attend a September regional meeting or registration in my region reaches 
capacity? 
 

If you are unable to attend a September regional meeting, you are urged to review all of the information on the 
website including videos, maps, and spreadsheets that will be released in early September.  This will enable you to 

have background prior to attending your own local parish's meetings in October and November.  Although the September meetings 
will not be live streamed, a summary video with key points from those meetings about prayer and synodal listening will be released at 
the end of September.  

 

What if I don’t have internet access but would like to attend one of the informational meetings? 
 

There will be a table in the Narthex set up for those who do not have internet access. A paper form will be available to enter your 
name and which session you would like to attend. The Parish Staff Team will then input this information for you. 
 

What if I have information I would like to share with the Journey in Faith Core Team for the Archdiocese? 
 

On the Journey in Faith website there is a link for a Feedback Form (purple button on the top right side of the website.) Click on this 
and enter any feedback you wish to share. You may use this feedback form as many times as you would like. Please remember that 
constructive comments will help us as we walk this Journey in Faith.  
 

What is the role of Journey in Faith Parish Team Members and who are they? 
Journey in Faith Team Members are parishioners selected by the pastor/PLC to help facilitate the feedback process at the par-
ish.  Their role is to impartially record and submit the feedback of the parishioners at their parish meetings to the Journey in Faith 
Core Team.  They are advocates for parishioners to be engaged in the process.  Local Journey in Faith Team Members are not deci-
sion makers in this process.  All decisions will ultimately be made by Archbishop Zinkula. 
 

The All Saints Journey in Faith Team: 
Steve Schmitz, Team Leader 

Tracy Huk, Parish Life Coordinator 
Stacy Cataldo 
Ann Jeffries 

Stephanie Klappholz 
Deacon Ed Martin 
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> Marilyn Noble, > Molly Kempf, & Mark Scherrman

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

God created us to be in relationship with Him. Sin broke that relationship. Jesus came to 
earth so that we may reconcile our relationship with God. Following Jesus’ example, we can be 
blessed with a joy-filled life on earth and eternal life in Heaven. This core message is the basis 
for the Stewardship of our Catholic faith. How do you live this out in your daily life? 

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

Are you aware that 2.5 billion tons of food is wasted annually? Or that millions of people around 
the world go to bed hungry every night? Food waste is one of the biggest ways we can directly 
impact climate change.

Did you know that food travels an average of 1,500 miles and that Americans throw away 
between 40% to 50% of it? The amount of food wasted is absurd, but it is not only the food 

which is being wasted. Consider the fuel used in harvesting and transporting the food and the large amounts 
of water used to grow it.

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

“…so must the Son of Man be lifted up…” (John 3:14). The cross represents the totality of Christ’s 
self-emptying love, broken and shared. It is not simply an instrument of death, but has become 
the means by which we are given abundant life. If we love as Jesus loves, we will not escape our 
own crosses. How might you help your spouse carry their cross today?

For the Married Couples
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The semi-annual All Saints Blood Drive is right around the corner. Join us in the lower level on 
the morning of Saturday, October 25th. Keep an eye on the bulletin and Facebook as registration 
information is made more available. Come save a life with us!

St. Jude Church will be hosting renowned Catholic speaker and author, Jon Leonoetti, for our 
annual Parish Mission on Sunday, September 21 and Monday, September 22 both at 6:30 PM. 
Childcare will be provided for children ages 3-12 onsite both evenings from 6:00 - 8:15 PM. All are 
welcome to attend a free Pasta Bar dinner on Sunday from 5:00 - 6:00 PM before the talk. There 
is no cost for the dinner, but please RSVP to ensure there is enough for everyone. Registration for 
both childcare and the dinner is available at https://judes.org/parish-mission-2025. Questions 

may be directed to the parish office at 319-390-3520.

Facebook Event link: 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1058234453056527/1058234463056526?active_tab=about

The purpose of the Ad Altare Dei (to the altar of God) program is to help Catholic Youth develop 
a fully Christian way of life in the faith community. The program is designed for Scouts ages 
13-14 years old, but all Scouts up to 18 years old and Venture Scouts up to their 21st birthday 
can attend. The program is organized in chapters based on the seven Sacraments. The seven 
Sacraments are a primary means toward spiritual growth. Participants must also attend a 
retreat and participate in a group service project.

Sessions will be held at All Saints Catholic Church on Sundays from 4:00 to 5:30 PM for eight 
weeks, beginning Sep. 14, 2025 and ending on November 2, 2025. The retreat and Board of Review 
will be held on Sunday, November 16 from 1:00 to 5:00 pm. To register for this event go to https://
mycouncil.hawkeyescouting.org/Event/5323/Register. For more information contact John Stallman at  
stallmanj@gmail.com.

Save the Date!

St. Jude Church Parish Mission with Jon Leonetti

Ad Altare Dei Catholic Scouting Religious Emblem

25
OCTOBER

21-22
SEPTEMBER

Come join All Saints’ Church members for the Young at Heart Luncheon on Wednesday, 
September 17 at noon in the Social Hall. The speaker this month is All Saints’ own Bob 
Lillibridge. Bob will give his insights and talk about some of the plans and programs that he 
would like to implment in the parish for this year and in the future. There is no cost for lunch.

Young at Heart

17
SEPTEMBER

https://judes.org/parish-mission-2025
https://www.facebook.com/events/1058234453056527/1058234463056526?active_tab=about
https://mycouncil.hawkeyescouting.org/Event/5323/Register
https://mycouncil.hawkeyescouting.org/Event/5323/Register
mailto:stallmanj%40gmail.com?subject=
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Healthy Kids Iowa MCO’s Final Numbers

Metro Catholic Outreach played a major part in this new summer program, getting summer 
food to school children in need. Families who depend on school meals for a major portion of 
their nutrition were able to shop in our pop-up pantry three times this summer. MCO was one 
of several locations throughout our area. 

The last Thursdays of June, July, and August were our nights to shine. Many volunteers helped deliver and 
unload food, set up the temporary pantry, greeted families as they arrived, helped complete paperwork, 
shopped with the parents, and even carried out the groceries to their cars.

Our site alone served 180 families — 553 kids this summer! The clients were all so appreciative, excited, 
and grateful to receive this bonus food. It was such a pleasure to assist these students and their families, 
but it was the couple of dozen volunteers who made this all happen!

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

The Haiti Committee is once again looking for volunteers to bake apple pies for the annual 
Run for Pie 5K run/walk and half-mile kids fun run [Saturday, September 20 at 9:00 a.m. in 
Lisbon]. We award the top three runners in each division with apple pies, which means we 
need almost 60 pies! To sign up, go to www.runforpie.com and click on the ‘volunteer’ tab – 
OR – email Tina Lampe (TinaML416@hotmail.com). You can also sign up for other volunteer 
spots, like course monitoring (training provided). And, if you’re a runner or walker, sign up to 
participate in the event and join the fun! 

The Knights of Columbus will be conducting their annual Tootsie Roll Drive at all weekend 
masses Sept 20th & 21st. 100% of donations collected will go to charities supporting People 
with Intellectual Disabilities. With the combined efforts of all the KC Councils in the metro 
area, over $40,000 is collected each year. Please give what you can to support this campaign. 

Our annual “Coats for All” drive will begin the last weekend of September and continue through 
the first two weeks of October. This effort supports several family organizations in the area in 
suppling those in need with winter clothing. Thank You for supporting the Knights in these 
efforts. Please don’t forget those hats, ear coverings, mittens, and gloves.

Calling All Pie Bakers!

Knights of Columbus Tootsie Roll Drive

Knights of Columbus “Coats for All” Collection Drive

20-21
SEPTEMBER

http://www.runforpie.com
mailto:TinaML416%40hotmail.com?subject=
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Everyday Metanoia

Welcome to the Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross. “With their patience worn out by the journey, the 
people complained against God and Moses, ‘Why have you brought us up from Egypt to die in this desert, 
where there is no food or water? We are disgusted with this wretched food!” The first few verses from our first 
reading from Numbers is a lament that I hope not to hear from All Saints parishioners, especially those who 
do not participate in the information and feedback sessions which are a part of our Journey in Faith efforts. 
Quite frankly, this work is exhausting, and even overwhelming at times. Who would have thought that within 
a few short months of All Saints accepting the challenge and the grace of being a parish under a different 

leadership model, that we would be immersed in plans to group individual churches into larger pastorates? But that is not 
where our patience is being tried, is it? It is in the potential loss of our individual identity as a viable parish complete with a 
full-time pastor and weekend Masses that is the source of our heads spinning, our shoulders sagging and our feet trudging. 
When we allow the poison of the ego to infest our souls and focus solely on ourselves, this is when patience wanes and the 
complaints rise.

God has been with All Saints on its wonderful life from Masses offered in parishioner homes to the initial building of a school 
with a gathering space for liturgies. Many pastors have led All Saints through periods of growth and periods of stillness, 
through times of building and times of maintenance, though opportunities where the Holy Spirit was active and alive in the 
life of the parish and the parishioners and times where we grieved the loss of members through death, moves and falling 
away. What is starkly evident from Scripture and our Catholic Tradition is that God is faithful and constant; we are the ones 
who are unfaithful, inconsistent and centered upon ourselves. In the history of All Saints Parish - God is always here; we are 
the ones who are absent, in greater numbers as each year passes.

The work of the Journey in Faith Team, the participation of all in the informational and feedback sessions and indeed, our 
prayers all are oriented to doing our very best to keep weekend Masses at All Saints and to be recognized as the viable parish 
that we are and can continue to be. But if that is not the outcome, then what? Yes, I , too, will be saddened initially by the 
loss of what has been my “home” for the better part of my life. We all grieve and mourn when one part of our life closes: 
childhood; high school; college life; various work opportunities, marriage; parenthood; and the loss of our own human 
parents. As each stage of life is transitioned to the next, there is that moment when we know loss. God, why did you move me 
to this city for a job? My friends, my support system, all of what I knew and was comfortable with - none of it is here! God, 
why did our parish lose its weekend Mass? I don’t know anyone at this church, none of the songs are familiar and I miss my 
pew! Sounds a lot like our reading from Numbers today.

Losing weekend Masses is one alternative that I hope and pray does not come to fruition. But if it does, then what? Do we just 
become a lot of complaining people, satisfied with nothing and ready to sever our connections, not just with All Saints,  by 
turning to another faith tradition; but with God entirely? “In punishment the LORD sent among the people saraph serpents, 
which bit the people so that many of them died.” God is always present, ready to take our hand, but we have to make the 
effort to reach out and grasp his, also; God does not force our will. The ego in thinking only of ourselves is the saraph serpent 
in our lives. If we allow it to bite us, to control our hearts, then, we, too, will die. Before any of us begin to walk down this 
path, or even if we have taken a few steps in this direction, let’s focus on the image and foreshadowing from the remainder 
of our first reading:  “Then the people came to Moses and said, ‘We have sinned in complaining against the LORD and you. 
Pray the LORD to take the serpents from us.’ So Moses prayed for the people, and the LORD said to Moses, ‘Make a saraph 
and mount it on a pole, and if any who have been bitten look at it, they will live.’” The serpent has been our universal symbol 
of sin and evil since the time of Adam and Eve. This sin, the sin of the ego, thinking that we know better than God, bites us 
continually during our human existence on earth. But God already had a plan; a plan where “sin” died upon a cross in order 
to secure salvation for us. Jesus became sin for all and his death on the cross saved us all. 

Come to Mass at All Saints every weekend, whether that has been the past reality or not. Come. Come and look at the cross. 
There is a reason that as Catholics, we don’t just lift up the cross. We lift high Jesus on the cross. As Catholics we exalt 
and shout for joy not by reflecting on an empty cross, but in knowing that God loves us so much, no matter what, that he 
sacrificed his only begotten Son for us! “Moses accordingly made a bronze serpent and mounted it on a pole, and whenever 
anyone who had been bitten by a serpent looked at the bronze serpent, he lived.” No matter the outcome of the informational 
and feedback sessions, our focus and sight should be on faithfully serving God. Be a part of our Journey in Faith. Let’s sweat, 
toil and pray as Chosen People of God. Come Holy Spirit!

Praying with you always, Tracy Huk, Parish Life Coordinator
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“Please join me on this journey … Let’s trust that the same Jesus who walked with the disciples 
on the road to Emmaus is now walking with us … Let’s journey in faith together.” Watch 
Abp. Zinkula’s “Pastorate Models for Review” video and learn more: dbqjourneyinfaith.org/
pastorate-models

Please join me on this journey...

Regional
Information

SessionParticipants will learn more about:Rationale, process, and timeline for Journey in FaithImportance of prayer and synodal listening in this process
Proposed pastorate models as possible new groupings of
parishes for the futureWays to listen, learn, ask questions and provide insightsthroughout the process including engaging in yourparish’s October and November local meetings andproviding written feedback via the Journey in Faith website

SEPTEMBER 6 |  9:00 A.M.-12:00 P.M.ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER, DUBUQUE
SEPTEMBER 8 |  1:00-4:00 P.M.CHURCH OF THE NATIVITY, DUBUQUE

MORE INFO

SEPTEMBER 8 |  6:00-9:00 P.M..CHURCH OF THE NATIVITY, DUBUQUE

RPA
#8

REGISTER HERE

SEPTEMBER 9 |  6:30-9:30 P.M.ST. JOSEPH, BELLEVUE
SEPTEMBER 15 | 6:00-9:00 P.M.ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER, DUBUQUE

scan...

... or click

http://dbqjourneyinfaith.org/pastorate-models
http://dbqjourneyinfaith.org/pastorate-models
http://dbqjourneyinfaith.org/pastorage-models
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All Saints Confirmation 2025-26

Save the Date! - Mental Health Awareness Mass

https://forms.gle/9qTLMpmwHL8ut2mk7
mailto:alissapfab%40hotmail.com?subject=Confirmation%20Registration
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 Sept. 16	 8:00 am
>	 Msgr. Martin Laughlin

Thurs.	Sept. 18	 8:30 am
>	 Dolores Reisinger

Fri.	 Sept. 19	 8:00 am
	 Rose Elliot
Sat.	 Sept. 20	 4:00 pm
	 Sherrman/Barry Families

Sun.	 Sept. 21	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of September 14, 2025

Sunday:
Nm 21:4b-9/Phil 2:6-11/Jn 3:13-17 (638)

Monday: 
1 Tm 2:1-8 (443)/Jn 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-
35 (639)

Tuesday: 
1 Tm 3:1-13/Lk 7:11-17 (444)

Wednesday: 
1 Tm 3:14-16/Lk 7:31-35 (445)

Thursday: 
1 Tm 4:12-16/Lk 7:36-50 (446)

Friday: 
1 Tm 6:2c-12/Lk 8:1-3 (447)

Saturday: 
1 Tm 6:13-16/Lk 8:4-15 (448)

Sunday: 
Am 8:4-7/1 Tm 2:1-8/Lk 16:1-13 or 
16:10-13 (135)

Journey in Faith
Prayer

Lord Jesus,
You accompanied your disciples on the 
way to Emmaus.
As we journey in faith,
we trust in your Spirit
to open our eyes
to set our hearts on fire
and to transform our parishes.
Make yourself known to us
through breaking open word and bread,
that we may travel together on mission:
to grow disciples, cultivate leaders, and 
unify parishes,
with our journey ending in You,
who live and reign forever and ever. 

Amen.

Can you give a couple of hours once or twice per month 
to help those with food insecurity right here in our city?

Our volunteer shifts only last about two hours, morning 
or afternoon, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or Thursdays. 

Our pantry volunteers organize incoming donations, 
check expiration dates, stock shelves, bag up snacks, toiletries, 
produce, and pack the food boxes. 

Our distribution volunteers add the fresh items to the food boxes on 
the dock, greet our clients as they arrive to pick up their groceries, 
and help load the cars.

Our volunteers in the office answer the door and phones, schedule 
clients for their food pick-ups, assemble and distribute the homeless 
bags, organize clothing donations and other supplies. 

We are in need of more volunteers, in the pantry, the distribution 
dock, and in the office. We promise you will never be bored!

Contact us if you would like a tour and maybe try out a shift to see 
if it is a cause you would enjoy. You won’t regret giving your time to 
help families in need! 319-739-5490.

Metro Catholic Outreach
Calling All Volunteers

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square Meals

Parish Office Hours

• Monday - Friday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.
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Ministry Schedule
September 13, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Cynthia Gunsolly
Extraordinary Ministers

Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Kourtne Powell
Daniel Prentice
Alison Prentice
Stephen Schmitz
Marvin Stallman

Altar Servers
Emma Colby
Willa English
Jackson Keller

Lectors
Joan Murrin
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Jeff Jeffries
Tom Takes
Mike Votroubek

September 14, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey
Extraordinary Ministers

Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Terry Goerdt
Mary Jo Goerdt
Wade Johnson
Mike Klappholz
Stephanie Klappholz

Altar Servers
Addison Johnson
Henry Johnson
Lucy Klappholz

Lectors
Lynn Holverson
Todd Holverson

Hospitality Ministers
Tyler Martin
Beth Martin
Chase Philpott
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch
Tony Satariano

Bruins Beat
What’s Been Happening at School?From Principal Starr

Grandparents Day

Metro Catholic Outreach Weekend Snack Bags

Dear Families,
 
After our second week of school, I’d anticipate children coming 
home extra tired this Friday afternoon. Believe it or not, next week 
is already Homecoming Week at Xavier HS. Please note the dress 
day communication sent out this week. If your child chooses to not 
participate in our special dress days, please send them to school in 
normal dress code attire. 
 
A big thank you to our volunteers that have helped to support our 
lunchroom to begin the year. We are still looking for volunteers to 
support throughout the school day. If you are interested in spending 
time in our library, out at recess, or with our littlest in the Early 
Learning Center, please reach out to Mrs. Collins regarding how to 
become a school volunteer.
 
Enjoy another beautiful fall weekend!
 
In Faith,
 
Ms. Starr
Principal, All Saints Elementary

Grandparents Day is coming on Oct 3, 2025. Students can invite 
grandparents or special friends to join them in a prayer service, take 
a tour of their classroom, get a picture taken together, and adopt 
a book. Refreshments will be served. More information and volunteer 
opportunities are coming soon.

You can now sign up for a weekly backpack snack bag.  Metro Catholic 
Outreach (MCO) provides snack bags for children which contains 
food items for students.  If you would like your child to receive a bag 
at the end of the week, please sign up here. This is a free service from 
MCO. These bags will be distributed at school. More information will 
be sent to you upon sign up. 

www.allsaints-crschool.org

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FB9bTyCbu3tyOadInUy-zxA~~%2FAAAAARA~%2FDb800HdVl001am9GmXCoH-Vj9qCt5ug3LANlWYHs0wgEnc71CqRK5hbEFCu1xnptoB5c-Jmt44e7vcgMZ8pwpd4Sr2-y66UdomKT0dS9lRriPFBU8wyhEMltd32HyaMg&data=05%7C02%7Cofficemgr%40allsaintscr.com%7Cea3dfb7441e14520cf8708dded50909d%7C7bc4612293e7405eb22ccf64c8d7a0af%7C0%7C0%7C638927652510955833%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0zVjelYqHVA%2BiqgJamQufREAQ4qci7SLbP7A9CB28%2Fs%3D&reserved=0
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September 14, 2025 • Exaltation of the Cross • John 3:13–17

Living in the Light
John’s Gospel talks a lot about light and darkness. In the very first 
paragraph of his Gospel, John tells us that Jesus is the light of the 
world. John makes it very clear that we must live in the light, live in 

Jesus, if we are to have eternal life.

In this reading we hear the famous quote from John 3:16 that we see so often cited 
by Christian fans at football games: Jesus came, “so that everyone who believes 
in him may not perish, but may have eternal life.” It is important to note that the 
eternal life Jesus offers us is not just a heavenly kingdom after we die—eternal life 
means much more.

The life we were born with is limited and finite. We know that every breath we 
take brings us closer to our physical deaths. The years and gravity take their toll 
on us, but what Jesus offers us is life outside of time and gravity. It is beyond the 
wounds and handicaps of our physical world, but it is also very much here and 
now.

Jesus offers us his life—life with, and in the Triune God in whom we believe. We 
come to this divine life by fully embracing our human life, just as Jesus did. We 
accept the limitedness of our humanity with all the pain and joy that entails. We 
do not suppress our human nature but engage in it fully, always drawn to the light 
that is Jesus.

We are asked to live each day in the truth of our eternal life so that “...it may 
be clearly seen that [our] deeds have been done in God” (John 3:21). There is 
no dichotomy—no spiritual above physical life. Teach your children to value the 
finite world, especially themselves, body, mind and spirit—one package—loved 
by God with all its blemishes.

Take turns telling what you like about each other. Talk about each person’s 
physical as well as spiritual qualities.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2025 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

It is so important to always tell our children the truth. Their trust in us, 
and sometimes their trust in others later in life, is dependent on it. How 
good are you at always telling the truth? What do you want to remember 
from last week? What are you looking forward to next week? What are 
your concerns?

PERSONAL RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
September 20, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Jean Bell
Extraordinary Ministers

Connie Deutmeyer
Joan Fishburn
Kathi Grainger
Sara Lang
Ellen Mouw
Dennis Mullarkey
John Myers

Altar Servers
Dylan Lang
Alexandra Lang
Caleb Lang

Lectors
Riley Hoover
Lisa Stephenson

Hospitality Ministers
Elie AbouRaad
Jeff Jeffries
Ann Jeffries
Marcia Myers
Peg Schmitz
Mike Votroubek

September 21, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Chris Conway
Extraordinary Ministers

Cate Biro
Sherry Casey
Joseph Cataldo
Stephanie Klappholz
John Michael
David Shema
Loesje Shema

Altar Servers
Kennedy Blue
Stella Lippe
Cayden Suby

Lectors
JoAnn Hand
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Tyler Martin
Beth Martin
Theresa Werner
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Travel with Catholic Daughters Court

Grieving with Great HOPE

http://www.crpiusx.org/bereavement
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Parish Life Coordinator 	 Tracy A. Huk	 plc@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Sacramental Priest	 Rev. Eric Saah	 e.saah@dbqarch.org	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Tracy A. Huk	 plc@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 535-3570

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Jenna Ackman	 jenna.ackman@crxcs.org	 Ext. 275
Regis Middle School Principal	 Amanda Allard	 amanda.allard@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Monday-Friday, 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110
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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3:15 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): To schedule classes, contact Bob Lillibridge, Director 
of Formation, for more information (adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Registration now 0pen HERE.
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Wednesdays, 8:30 AM to 10:00 AM in the Chapel. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 AM Mass.
Parish Website: You may submit prayer intentions any time at: allsaintscr.com/prayer.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer

https://forms.gle/9qTLMpmwHL8ut2mk7
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117?open-in-church-center-modal=true
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

